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operations, and her skill in communicating vital 
information to Congress. She has led the Con-
gressional affairs team with a high degree of 
integrity, knowledge, and compassion. The 
Subcommittee on Social Security particularly 
appreciates her unfailing responsiveness, and 
her timely, accurate, and insightful analysis on 
issues ranging from disability determination to 
disclosure of information to the impact of im-
migration reform on SSA. The technical assist-
ance she and her staff have provided over the 
years has been invaluable in perfecting the 
laws Congress has enacted. 

Ms. Garro’s tenure in OLCA spanned six 
SSA Commissioners. She led SSA’s prepara-
tion of witnesses for many hearings, and the 
Committee learned to expect those witnesses 
to be ready to handle any question we would 
ask. Ms. Garro also participated in innumer-
able Congressional briefings. Her hallmark 
was a thoughtful, practical, well-reasoned ap-
proach to any issue, leavened by a sense of 
humor that ensured balance and perspective. 

Diane Garro’s career exemplifies her com-
mitment to providing effective, compassionate, 
and knowledgeable service to the Agency and 
to the American public. She can retire knowing 
she has the respect and admiration of those 
who have worked with her, and she can be 
very proud of her accomplishments. 

We wish Ms. Garro all the best in her retire-
ment from the Social Security Administration. 
We thank her for her many years of dedicated 
Federal service, and we will certainly miss her. 
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H.R. 3221—FORECLOSURE 
PREVENTION ACT OF 2008 

HON. TODD TIAHRT 
OF KANSAS 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Tuesday, May 20, 2008 

Mr. TIAHRT. Madam Speaker, owning a 
home is an essential component of the Amer-
ican dream, and an accomplishment that mil-
lions of Americans aspire to and take pride in. 
In recent months, however, the housing mar-
ket has entered a slump. The effort to provide 
a way for all Americans to own their own 
homes brought a sharp increase in the usage 
of subprime and exotic mortgages, which 
proved to be more than the market could han-
dle. We now find ourselves grappling with de-
cisions on how best to ‘‘fix’’ the problems that 
have arisen in the housing market and in our 
economy. 

However, a broad government handout, 
such as what has been proposed in recent 
legislation, is not the answer. 

While the housing slump must be ad-
dressed, I am concerned by the precedent of 
using taxpayer dollars to bail out fraudulent 
lenders and, in some instances, irresponsible 
borrowers. H.R. 5818 and H.R. 3221, the so- 
called ‘‘Neighborhood Stabilization Act of 
2008’’ and ‘‘Foreclosure Prevention Act of 
2008,’’ propose such a bailout at the cost of 
responsible, hardworking American families. 

These bills do contain important provisions 
such as the modernization of the Federal 
Housing Authority (FHA) and reform of Gov-
ernment-Sponsored Entities (GSEs). These 
bills, however, also include a $300 billion tax-

payer-funded government subsidizing of irre-
sponsible lending behavior. I fully support the 
FHA and GSE reform measures that have 
passed the House of Representatives, yet I 
cannot support a massive bailout to irrespon-
sible lending practices and market specu-
lators. For these reasons, I voted against H.R. 
5818 and H.R. 3221. 

While I cannot support legislation that re-
wards bad behavior at the expense of tax-
payers, I remain strongly committed to sup-
porting measures that provide the necessary 
relief to families who have been victimized 
without burdening taxpayers for the irrespon-
sibility of others. Therefore, I am supporting 
two alternative bills introduced before the 
House of Representatives that precisely ad-
dress the needs of homeowners in a respon-
sible and fair way. 

First, H.R. 5974, The Housing Opportunity 
for All Americans Act of 2008, addresses the 
housing slump in a responsible way. Instead 
of providing a massive bailout to irresponsible 
lenders and borrowers, this legislation creates 
a market incentive approach to the housing 
slump. The market approach includes a one- 
time tax credit for homebuyers of 10 percent 
of the home’s purchase price (up to $10,000) 
for 1 year after the enactment of the bill. Also, 
under this legislation, taxpayers who are non- 
resident aliens, flip a home within the 1 year 
period, or sell a house to a relative simply for 
the credit, would not be eligible. Furthermore, 
mortgages which exceed the maximum origi-
nal principal obligation of a mortgage Freddie 
Mac will purchase would not qualify. 

Second, H.R. 5857, the Homeownership 
Protection and Housing Market Stabilization 
Act of 2008, is also a more responsible ap-
proach to addressing the current problems 
facing the housing market. The bill includes 
provisions to directly protect home buyers and 
owners, such as housing counseling, improved 
disclosure practices, fraud combating and pre-
vention measures, and encouragement to re-
work loans instead of foreclosing. It also aims 
to help prevent lenders from falling into the 
same habits that have recently developed in 
the industry by providing liability protection for 
helping troubled borrowers, requiring escrow 
accounts for subprime borrowers, and reform-
ing appraisal practices for prospective home-
buyers. In addition, this legislation contains 
provisions similar to those that have passed 
this House with my support: FHA moderniza-
tion and improved regulation of GSEs, includ-
ing Fannie Mae, Freddie Mac, and the Federal 
Home Loan Banks. 

These alternative bills provide the integrity 
of the appraisal process and strengthen mort-
gage fraud prevention efforts that will help 
bring stability to the current housing market. 
These bills together represent a viable alter-
native, offering an appropriate response to a 
serious problem without burdening taxpayers 
for the irresponsibility of others. 

I am hopeful that a bipartisan compromise 
can be achieved in Conference that can be 
supported by a majority of the Members of the 
House and Senate, as well as the President. 
An effectual and responsible solution to the 
current situation must be reached for the sake 
of our economy and our citizens, and I hope 
to be able to vote on legislation that provides 
sensible but effective relief for American 
homeowners. 

IN RECOGNITION OF THE ACHIEVE-
MENTS AND LIFE OF JOSÉ 
‘‘CHEGÜI’’ TORRES 

HON. NYDIA M. VELÁZQUEZ 
OF NEW YORK 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Tuesday, May 20, 2008 

Ms. VELÁZQUEZ. Madam Speaker, I rise 
today to recognize the remarkable life 
achievements of a beloved Puerto Rican 
sports icon and long-time distinguished New 
Yorker. José ‘‘Chegüi’’ Torres is an example 
to us all, both for his accomplishments as an 
athlete and his dedication to his community 
and Nation. 

Chegüi was born on May 3, 1936 in Ponce, 
Puerto Rico. By his late teens, he had shown 
such prowess in the ring, that he was invited 
to join the U.S. Olympic Boxing Team. As an 
Olympian, he won a silver medal in the junior 
middleweight division at the 1956 Melbourne 
Summer Games. 

Subsequently—still as an amateur boxer— 
he won the 1958 Inter-City Golden Gloves 
Championship. Later that year, Chegüi chose 
to join the ranks of boxing professionals. He 
débuted with a first round knockout of George 
Hamilton in New York, and followed that im-
pressive professional victory with 12 wins—10 
of them by knockout. On March 30, 1965, the 
Brooklyn resident became world light-heavy-
weight boxing champion before thousands of 
adoring fans at Madison Square Garden. He is 
one of the first three Puerto Ricans to earn a 
world title, and the first Hispanic ever to win 
the world’s light heavyweight championship. 

The notoriety that came from his 1965 tri-
umph brought him considerable national atten-
tion. It even led to such highlights as an ap-
pearance—and singing performance—on the 
Ed Sullivan Show. Not one to rest on his lau-
rels, however, Chegüi successfully defended 
his championship belt three times. In fact he 
did not retire from the sport until 1969, doing 
so with an impressive 41–3–1 record. 

In more recent years, Chegüi has distin-
guished himself as a leader of New York’s 
Puerto Rican community. He is a familiar face 
to city residents, and a tireless advocate of the 
less fortunate among us. From 1984 to 1988, 
he also served as New York State Athletic 
Commissioner. And, from 1990 to 1995, he 
was named President of the World Boxing Or-
ganization. 

Having traded his boxing gloves for the 
might of the written word, Chegüi is now also 
an accomplished author. He has written sev-
eral books, among them: Sting Like a Bee, 
about Muhammad Ali and Fire and Fear, 
about Mike Tyson. He is also a highly re-
garded sports columnist for 
ESPNdeportes.com and a commentator for 
ESPN Deportes and ESPN International. 

José ‘‘Chegüi’’ Torres has lived a remark-
able life. He has accomplished tremendous 
victories inside the ring, and—on behalf of 
Puerto Ricans everywhere—outside of it. He 
has shown himself to be a leader, a fierce rep-
resentative of his Nation, and a tireless sup-
porter of his community. After four decades of 
living in New York, ‘‘Chegüi’’ returned with his 
wife of more than 46 years, Ramona Ortiz 
Rodriguez, to his beloved Puerto Rico. He 
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